

CITY OF BEACON New York

Matthew Dubetsky, Committee Chair

TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

August 9, 2019

Dear City of Beacon City Council,

On Thursday, June 6, 2019 the Traffic Safety Committee received a message from Council person Nelson on behalf of a resident on Willow Street requesting that the Committee consider changing North Elm Street and Oak Street from a 3-way stop to a 4-way stop. Dutchess County Legislator Nick Page, who was present at the July 23, 2019 meeting of the Traffic Safety Committee also requested the Committee consider making the intersection a four-way stop.

The Traffic Safety Committee took the issue under consideration and received input from members who include representatives from both the Beacon Fire and Police Departments. After careful consideration, the Traffic Safety Committee has decided to recommend that the City Council adopt Proposed Local Law to Amend Chapter 211, Article II, Section 10 of the Code of the City of Beacon making the intersection of North Elm Street and Oak Street a fourway stop.

If the you have any questions, please contact the Traffic Safety Committee Secretary, Collin Milone, at 845 838 5010 or cityofbeacon.org.

From,

CM

City of Beacon Traffic Safety Committee